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Angelus Letter

22 July 2021

LETTER #129
Feast of St. Mary Magdalene
﻿
Dear Parish Family,

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
 
 
Friday Mass at 8AM with Fr. Valencheck           
Friday Confessions at 4PM
                       
Saturday Mass at 8AM with Fr. Morris
Saturday Confessions at 9:30AM
Saturday Mass at 4:30PM with Fr. Valencheck
 
Sunday Mass at 7AM with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 9AM with Fr. Morris
Sunday Mass at 11AM with Fr. Morris
Sunday Mass at 1PM with Fr. Bede OSB
TRADTIONIS CUSTODES
I wrote a bit at length about this letter from Pope Francis which translates, “Guardians of the Tradition.” You can read his letter online on our parish website under Updates from Fr. Valencheck. The link will also be available in the parish’s Friday emailed newsletter.

There is one thing that I would like to add however. We have two outstanding young men in the parish who were going to leave us this academic year to discern with the Institute of Christ the King, Sovereign Priest who have the charism of celebrating Mass according to the 1962 Missal. I would imagine that this is a strange time for them and for the Institute so please keep them in your prayers.

For those who would like to read the document, you may find it here:

https://www.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/motu_proprio/documents/20210716-motu-proprio-traditionis-custodes.html
BRICK STREET JAZZ AND WINE FESTIVAL TONIGHT!
 

The Festival is TONIGHT, July 22 from 5:00-9:00pm! Thank you to everyone who purchased tickets. I am pleased to say the festival has SOLD OUT! Thank you to all the volunteers involved and to those who helped, planned and coordinated this event.

 
MULL AVENUE &
OTHER CONSTRUCTION PROJECTS
 
Last week the City of Akron held a town hall meeting in Forest Lodge to discuss what is going to be happening in our neighborhood over the course of the next two years. What follows is a report of what came out of that meeting:
 
HAWKINS AVENUE: Starting on or about July 26th, Hawkins Avenue will be resurfaced from Vernon Odom Blvd. all the way down to Wallhaven (not including the circle at Mull Avenue). The resurfacing at any given spot should not last longer than two days, but please be aware that there may be traffic delays during this time.
 
DOMINION GAS LINES: Sometime in September, Dominion will begin replacing the low-pressure gas lines along Mull Avenue in anticipation of the resurfacing. You have perhaps seen what this entails as this process has been taking place in many areas throughout our city. We have been assured that they will work with us and give us plenty of warning as well as making sure that this work is safe and will not interfere with our daily parish school operations.
 
PERKINS DEVELOPMENT: If you have been keeping an eye on the field that once held Perkins Middle School, you are aware that not much has been happening. According to the developers, this fall we should see some larger pieces of equipment, preparing the site for development. Actual construction is still a year away. (This is fine by Chester as he thinks it is his private park.)
 
MULL AVENUE: The City records indicate that Mull Avenue was first developed as a street with utilities that stretched all the way down to Hawkins between 1925 and 1926. Mull Avenue existed before that however as a short road that ran off of Market Street. It is most likely named after the Mull Family who owned a farm in this area. The road was upgraded to a brick street in 1930 and that is the street that we see today making it about 90+ years old. A couple of interesting historical notes to add to that is that the rectory was also built in 1930, probably at the same time. Also, Monsignor Zwisler built our first brick parking lot by buying left over bricks from the City when they constructed roads. This is why it was a patchwork of colors: it was left-over bricks! Perhaps some of those bricks were part of the original Mull Avenue.
 
SCOPE OF THE PROJECT: Although there will be some work done on our traffic circle, the circle is not included in the resurfacing. The resurfacing will begin at the circle and extend to the far side of the “Y” in the street at the east end of Schneider Park.
 
WHAT IS GOING TO HAPPEN: The entire street is going to be removed including sidewalks, curbs and sub structure. The bricks and sandstone curbing will be placed in storage to be used to repair other streets in Akron. During this time, they will also be repairing, replacing or adding utilities under the road. Any lead pipes will be replaced, water lines that are as old as the street will be made like new by adding liners, a fiber line will be buried and all other utilities tended to.
 
Amazingly, the bricks are in fairly decent condition considering the road is almost a century old. What is causing all the upheaval is the understructure. The new understructure is going to be considerably more substantial to cope with heavier traffic flow and the wet conditions of this area.
 
Lamp posts will be replaced and the posts along the St. Sebastian stretch of the road will be changed to match the rest of the neighborhood. Lights will be changed to LEDs and sidewalks will be replaced. The courtesy walks (the thin sidewalk along the road that gives access across the devil strip to the sidewalk,) will not be replaced as the city arborist believes it will damage the trees too much. In its place, the city wants to establish “landing pads” where you can cross from the road to the sidewalk. I am not particularly thrilled with this idea but we are looking into it.
 
Additionally, the five way stop where Mull meets Elmdale and Crestview will be made safer and more navigable by making the intersections smaller and by more clearly marking pedestrian walkways and stop lines for cars.
 
THE MULL & HAWKINS CIRCLE: The pavement in the circle will not be touched. The circle, however, will be transformed from a traffic circle to a round-a-bout. This means that instead of stop signs, there will be yield signs and painted lanes. Broken sign and lamp posts will be repaired or replaced.
 
OTHER INTERESTING TIDBITS: The bricks for the avenue are going to be produced by the Belden Brick Company of Ohio. The entire St. Sebastian Campus is made of Belden Brick. In fact, when we repaved the brick parking lot, we were invited to the company to see the clay dug up and turned into bricks. Truly an Ohio product through and through. The color of the bricks in our parking lot was named, “Sebastian Red,” and when informed of this, the City said that they would consider using the same color for Mull Avenue.
 
Like Monsignor Zwisler before us, we are contemplating purchasing the extra bricks to resurface our two brick drives which are crumbling terribly. Right now, we are attempting to figure out what we need to do to make that happen. Who do we need to hire? Do we want to redesign the courtyard drive to meet current needs? Who would do that? If you have ideas, I would like to hear about them. You may also contact someone from Parish Pastoral Council or email them at CouncilP@stsebastian.org.
 
THE REAL KICKER - ASSESSMENTS: Those who live along the effected part of Mull Avenue will be assessed and this includes our parish. The entire project will cost between two and three million dollars. 26% will be borne by the City, 7% by the residents and the rest through other avenues of funding. The assessment will come to $76.52 per foot which will cost the parish approximately 100K. We made sure that we were responsible for this assessment with our lawyers (paid for by our diocesan assessment) and we were assured that this was something for which we are indeed responsible. 
 
We can take up to 20 years to pay off this debt, but the interest accrued would be substantial, so I want to make an effort to pay it off immediately. There is a grace period at the beginning of this project during which time we can make payments before any interest is charged.
 
That assessment, however, is only for the street. Other projects attached to this (sidewalks, lampposts, etc.) are a separate assessment. But if there are any perfectly good improvements that need to be torn up and replaced for this project such as our newly installed aprons, there will be no assessment for these. If you are interested in helping the parish defray the cost of these assessments, please contact the Foundation Development Director: Kathy Holaday (330-836-2233 x113 or holadayk@stsebastian.org).
 
TIMELINE: The entire project will take approximately one year to complete but that does not mean the entire street will be under construction for the entire time.  We asked to have advance notice of when projects would take place so that we could not only make sure that you are aware when you come to St. Sebastian Parish but so that preparations could also be made for the school community. We have been given assurances that there will be no utility disruptions at the school during school hours, that they will go out of their way to make sure our student body is safe, and that the parish will function as well as could be expected during this time.
 
There will be another meeting coming up soon to which only those who will actually be paying the assessments will be invited so that a vote can be taken on how the assessments will be paid.
 
As more information becomes available, I will make sure to pass it on to you!
 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT
 
TO GIVE TO THE PARISH: https://www.stsebastian.org/donate
TO GIVE TO THE FOUNDATION: https://www.stsebastian.org/foundation/donate
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:

Annette Bailey, Brenda Boville, Karen Brugmann, Megan Brugmann, Jill Buffa, Regina Buhalak, Dan Canale, Christopher Casey, Emilio Cheuy, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Vince and Jackie DelMedico, Marjorie DeLuca, Rita Buhalak Gossford, Robert Hickey, Phil Hochstetler, John and Terry Hogan, Rich Huber, Ann Hubiak, Carolyn Jeske, Janet Kendrick, Jean Labate, Myrna Marple, Don Matis, Betty O’Hara, Keith Pecek, Robert Rader, Mary Ricks, Nancy Ropchock, Aaron Salisbury, Ellie Salisbury, Ann Sandvick, Michael Schnetzer, John Schultz, Cory Schulz and Steve Watral.

 
God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Mary, pray for us.

St. Mary Magdalene, pray for us.

